Grendon Parish Council
The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7.15pm on Tuesday 8th January 2013

 in the Community Building, Boot Hill, Grendon.

Present:  D. Cox
I. Bates
V. Carbutt
P. Swift
M. Hammersley
A. Abhi

Also Present:
 R. Young, Clerk to the Council


1) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Declarations to be made when relevant item discussed.

2) MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the 11th December 2012 be accepted as a true and correct record.

Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 11th December 2012.
3) PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY 
It was proposed, seconded and agreed A. Abhi  be co-opted as Parish Councillor
for Grendon.

Resolved:

· That A. Abhi should be co-opted as a Parish Councillor
 for Grendon.

4) MATTERS ARISING

a) Flooding in the Parish 

The Clerk gave details of an email dated the 7th January 2013 received from Sandra Trickett, Assistant to Dan Byles M.P, as follows:

‘D. Byles has arranged a meeting with Mr Sitton-Kent the Regional Director of the Environment Agency on the 30th January 2013 in London.  
Before then I will be compiling a brief for all of the issues in North Warwickshire and the issues that the Environment Agency seem unwilling/unable to fix.  
Between now and then I will speak with Seven Trent and pass on the information about the manhole on Boot Hill.  
We are trying to insist some level of responsibility in the Environment Agency and although they wanted Dan Byles to meet with their manager, we insisted on the Director.’

The following was noted:

· Cannot understand why the Authorities are not clearing rubbish and debris and improving the flow of water on Penmire Brook.
· Drains on Boot Hill all flow down into Grendon.
· V. Carbutt to provide the Clerk with a diary of events on Spon Lane/B5000.
· Highways drains on Spon Lane are full of silt.
· Drains on A5 need cleaning out – Waste Lane towards Atherstone.

Provision of Bus Shelter – A5
Councillors reviewed the circumstances and events from earlier in the day when the installation of a new bus shelter was aborted due to the verbal opposition the installation team received from residents near the proposed installation.  
The Clerk confirmed that N.W.B.C Planning had stated that under the Town and Country Planning Order (General) Part 12 Parish Councils are allowed permitted development such as troughs, bus shelters, information kiosks, seats and drinking fountains.  
The Clerk to obtain confirmation in writing from N.W.B.C.

b) Grendon Community Centre
The Chairman, D.Cox gave details of groups using the Community Centre.

c) Dog Fouling

The Clerk reported that N.W.B.C had confirmed that the Dog Warden would make random visits to Baddesley Lower Recreation Field to discourage dog fouling.

d) Additional Waste Bins on A5

D. Cox commented he thought the new waste bins were being emptied 
by N.W.B.C.
f)  Spon Lane – Speed of Traffic

· The Clerk to request W.C.C Highways to undertake a Speed Assessment and reduce the speed limit from 60mph to 40mph on Spon Lane.
· J. Pritchard of W.C.C Highways confirmed that the existing bend/junction warning signs are visible and a deject 176968 to renew junction road workings on Dordon Hall Lane.
5) PLANNING

a) Planning Application Received
i) Mount Farm, Warton Lane, Grendon.
Erection of replacement portal framed agricultural building

b) Planning Decisions

i) Brook House, Warton Lane, Warton.

Certificate of Carefulness Application for extension to house.

Certificate of Lawfulness refused.

6) CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Area Forum North – Next Meeting, 6.30pm on Thursday 7th February 2013 at 


       Shuttington and Alvecote Parish Hall.
· All Saints Church – Letter dated 20th December 2012 from D. Price, Honorary 


      Treasurer thanking the Parish Council for the donation for £200.00
· N.W.B.C – Dog micro chipping event 31st January 2013, 5.00pm - 7.00pm, Alexandra Court Community Centre, Princess Road, Atherstone.
· N.W.B.C – Annual meeting between the Borough and Parish
Councils – 15th January 2013
· N.W.B.C – Planning and Development Board Meeting – 14th January 2013.

· Warwickshire County Council –   ‘How satisfied are you with Warwickshire County Council’ Consultation deadline – 30th January 2013
7) FINANCE
a) Cheque Payments

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to issue the following cheques:

Khoo Systems (NatWest)

£15.76

Grendon Parish Council (Co-Op)
£2000.00

 Total
£2015.76


Resolved:

· To issue the above cheques.

b) Precept 2013/2014

The Clark circulated to Councillors a Forecast of Expenditure for the period 1st April 2012 to the 31st March 2013.

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to request a precept of £18,000 from N.W.B.C for 2013/2014.

Resolved:

· To request a precept of £18,000 from N.W.B.C for 2013/2014.

c) Parish Clerk

It was proposed, seconded and agreed the Parish Clerk’s annual salary should be increased by £500.00 per annum.

Resolved:

· The Parish Clerk’s salary to be increased by £500.00 
per annum.

8) ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· The Clerk to provide Declaration of Interest forms for Councillors Swift 
and Abhi.
· The Clerk to obtain additional Bank Signatory Forms from the NatWest.
The Meeting Closed at 8.20pm.

D. Cox

Chairman


